
MINUTES OF THE YORK TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

JANUARY 9,2024

Held in the auditorium of the York Township Offices, 1502 South Meyers Road,
Lombard, Illinois.

Supervisor John W. Valle called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Steve Militello led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Town Clerk Anthony A. Cuzzone called the roll: Supervisor Valle Present
Trustee Rupp Srch Present via cellular
Trustee Pacilli Present

Trustee Whipple Present
Trustee Mussatto Present

Also present: Township Attorney Ken Florey, and Deputy Supervisor Nadia Hajduk.

Trustee Mussatto motioned to approve the minutes of the December 12,2023 Regular
Board Meeting, seconded by Trustee Whipple. On roll call. Trustees Rupp Srch, Pacilli,
Whipple, Mussatto, and Supervisor Valle voted "Aye". Motion passed.

Public Comment: None

Trustee Mussatto moved that the bills in the amount of $396,151.79 having been duly
audited, be approved for payment and charged to the proper accounts, seconded by
Trustee Pacilli. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch, Pacilli, Whipple, Mussatto, and
Supervisor Valle voted "Aye". Motion passed.

Supervisor Valle presented a Request For Donation by The Youth Advisory Board, and
that the Boy Scout Troop #140 was having their Pancake Breakfast in Lombard, within
the next couple of months in which the $100.00 donation in tickets would go to the needy
at St. Pius.

Trustee Rupp Srch made a motion to donate $100.00 to Boy Scout Troop #140 for their
Annual Pancake Breakfast, seconded by Trustee Whipple. On roll call, Trustees Rupp
Srch, Pacilli, Whipple, Mussatto, and Supervisor Valle voted "Aye". Motion passed.

There was no closed session.

Under new business. Trustee Whipple reported she noticed on Facebook someone
commented on how well the Township cleared the roads. Accolades on the Dias were
given on how the Highway Department always does a great job. Trustee Rupp Srch
mentioned in some of her phone conversations with others in the community, she is being
asked if the Township is being affected by the buses coming up from Texas; Supervisor
Valle stated no.



Under old business Supervisor Valle thanked everyone (including staff) who came,
helped, and served coffee at the Senior's Christmas Party; food was fabulous and all 110
in attendance dined, danced to a live band, and enjoyed themselves. The Supervisor
mentioned in everyone's packets are announcements and information on all the donations
the Township received which includes Marilyn Frederick's of Elmhurst turning 93 years
old; TransAct Technologies donated toys, games, and books for York Township residents
in need; Willowbrook High School's "Warrior Project" this year adopted 8 families with
a total of 25 children through York Township; Interplan LLC in Oakbrook Terrace as
away to give back to the community organized their 13^*^ annual food drive to collect non-
perishable food items to help stock the shelves to the Township Food Pantry for families
in need; VFW Lilac Post #5815 presented a check for $300.00 for the Township Food
Pantiy; Cottage Hill School Bus Operating Company donated several boxes of toys to
York Township residents in need; proceeds from Manor Hill Elementary School PTA
Pancake & Pajama breakfast included boxed and canned good items to help stock the
Township Food Pantry; Montini Catholic High School students and staff helped at the
Tovmship with distributing hams and a box with all the fixings for registered clients;
Trinity Lutheran Church delivered 50 gifts including toys, books, games, and gift cards
from their "Giving Tree" program which benefited the Township's "Adopt A Family For
Christmas" program; Oakbrook Deputy Police Chief Reid Foltyniewicz and Officer Katie
Yager hand delivered several boxes of pudding packets to help stock the shelves of the
Township Food Pantry; Dashiell Corporation's Lombard Office donated several truck
loads fiill of non-perishable food items and paper products to help stock the Township
Pantry shelves; Total Quality Logistics of Lombard delivered gifts for two local families
in need to help them celebrate Christmas, and delivered several carloads of non-
perishable food items to the Township Food Pantry; Villa Park Lions Club collected
books, toys, and stocking staffers for the Township Food Pantry "Adopt A Family for
Christmas" program. Also, in everyone's packet is the Clarke 2023 Mosquito
Management Program Annual Report for York Township. Supervisor Valle gave an
update on the new garage stating the County is requiring more information which has
required more soil borings; however, the project is moving along. Trustee Mussatto
asked Town Clerk Cuzzone if he had final numbers from the 40th Annual Dan Gibbons

Turkey Trot, and the Clerk said he would have them for the February meeting.
Supervisor Valle stated the Township received a $10,000.00 check for the Food Pantry
from the Annual Dan Gibbons Turkey Trot, and the Supervisor thanked all those who
participated in the fun run event on Thanksgiving morning. Clerk Cuzzone thanked
Trustee Mussatto for working the Turkey Trot, Supervisor Valle, the Highway
Commissioner, Assessor, and all who contributed, donated, participated.

There being no further business. Trustee Whipple moved to adjourn the meeting to the
Regular Board Meeting to be held on Tuesday, February 13,2024 commencing at 7:30
p.m., seconded by Trustee Mussatto. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote,
whereupon the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Anthony A.TJnizone
Town Clerk


